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19 February 2021

Hon S Zikalala


Premier of Kwa-Zulu Natal


Dear Sir

RE: ENQUIRY INTO THE FITNESS OF OFFICE OF HON SIMELANE-ZULU, MEC OF HEALTH

The essential Johnson & Johnson vaccines arrived in Kwa-Zulu Natal on Wednesday 17 February. Indications are that the vaccination team at Inkosi Albert Luthuli Central Hospital was ready to vaccinate healthcare workers on Wednesday afternoon. The hospital was already warming up 40 vaccine doses for injection.
There is a screenshot from the IALCH Vaccine WhatsApp Group that has gone viral on social media. In this message it is indicated that MEC Simelane-Zulu instructed the CEO of the hospital to halt that day’s vaccinations of healthcare workers. We have asked MEC Simelane-Zulu for an explanation of this instruction, but none is forthcoming. The only reason one can find for it, is that she was away on school functionality visits in Amajuba District and unable to be in eThekwini for the first vaccinations. 
As of 9 February 2021, 15012 Kwa-Zulu Natal healthcare workers have been infected with 271 deaths. Our healthcare workers are our frontline heroes, and they must a speedily protected with the vaccine. Even a day’s delay is completely unacceptable.
Thus, I am writing to you as Premier of Kwa-Zulu Natal who appoint the members of the executive council. I call for you to appoint a full enquiry into the actions of MEC Simelane-Zulu, her instruction, and her fitness to hold office as MEC of Health. I hope that you will be forthcoming with your response within 7 days.

Yours sincerely

Dr Rishigen Viranna MPL[image: image5.png]



